Declaration of Intent of the Office of the Civil Service Commission

Subject: No-gift policy for the fiscal year B.E. 2567 (2024)

The Office of the Civil Service Commission (OCSC), as the central human
resource management agency of the civil service under the merit system, places importance
on any efforts to suppress corruption and misconduct. The OCSC aims to foster the civil
service values and instill such values in its civil servants and officials so that they put
honesty, integrity, and impartiality at the heart of their work and avoid seeking any benefits

that will result in corruption and misconduct, whether now or in the future.

Considering that the pursuit of this goal is of great significance, the Secretary-
General, as the head of the organization, and the OCSC’s civil servants and officials, wish to
jointly make this declaration of intent. The OCSC is an organization where all civil service
officials do not receive any ifts, while, before or after performing their duties. The no-gift

policy issued by the organization will be strictly adhered to.

th
Issued on 2b December B.E. 2566 (2023)

EP=

(Piyawat Sivaraks)
Secretary-General

The Office of the Civil Service Commission



